
 
2 South Main Street 2nd Floor Pleasantville, NJ 08232 

Telephone: 609.485.0153 Fax: 609.485.0067 

Atlantic County Workforce Development Healthcare Committee Meeting 9am January 15, 2019 

 

 

Attendance 

Sherwood Taylor     Lillian Smith     Rhonda Lowery 

 

 

Minutes 

This meeting was called to order by Rhonda Lowery reporting that the committee Chair Alan 

Beatty forwarded information regarding the Rutgers School Apprenticeship with the focus on 

specialty nursing. Beatty has been working with Rutgers of which there is a core schedule for 

this with a pay scale for the position at $15 per hour. Lillian Smith commented that her agency 

has had some issues with a few of the participants that attended the program; Lowery cited that 

the goal is to only apply for the training portion requesting the course amount to cover 10 

participants @$8000 per person while the State will assist with the certification. Sherwood 

Taylor added that this increase in pay is required by the Federal Grant however the requested 

amount does not have to be specific, also Dr. Gaba Atlantic Cape Community College President 

is on board with the college being a part of this. Lowery says that all of this will be considered 

upon submitting the proposal for review will also forward this to the committee.  

 

Lowery further reports that a Summer Youth proposal is being submitted to serve 100 youth 

which will require 4 hours of classroom time for ages 16-24 WIOA compliant. Taylor informed 

the committee that ACCC has a course for an Administrative Medical Assistant of which they 

will certify.  

 

 

Meeting adjourned 4pm 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


